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August 17, 2018 
 
Mr. Edward A. Boling 
Associate Director for the National Environmental Policy Act 
White House Council on Environmental Quality 
730 Jackson Place, N.W. 
Washington, DC 20503 
 
Re: Docket No. CEQ-2018-0001, Advance Notice of Proposed Rulemaking: Update to the 
Regulations for Implementing the Procedural Provisions of the National Environmental Policy 
Act 
 
Dear Mr. Boling: 
 
The Association of Metropolitan Water Agencies (AMWA) welcomes the opportunity to 
comment on the Council on Environmental Quality’s (CEQ) advance notice of proposed 
rulemaking to update the regulations on implementing certain provisions of the National 
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA). AMWA represents the largest metropolitan, publicly owned 
drinking water systems in the nation and collectively our members serve more than 130 million 
people.  
 
AMWA is supportive of NEPA as a cornerstone of our country’s environmental protection laws. 
It is important to our members because it ensures that possible impacts to the environment and 
public input related to these considerations are taken into account during federal decision 
making, particularly as it relates to protecting our nation’s water resources.  Our members are 
affected by actions on federal lands that could have environmental impacts on the source of 
drinking water, such as projects on national forest lands, where many metropolitan cities’ 
drinking water originates, or projects on federal reservoirs where our members have drinking 
water storage contracts. NEPA plays a vital role in protecting these water sources and the larger 
environment by requiring the development of environmental assessments and environmental 
impact assessments to identify potential impacts of federal actions. While AMWA supports 
improving the efficiency of the NEPA process, it is important for the integrity of NEPA to be 
maintained and the opportunity for public participation and comment remain intact. 
  
Our members are often applicants for projects that require NEPA reviews, such as projects for 
water supply and delivery that will receive funding via drinking water or clean water State 
Revolving Fund loans or through the Water Infrastructure Financing and Innovation Act. Many 
of our members have had experiences where the NEPA process has lasted several years and 
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therefore AMWA encourages CEQ to consider ways to optimize interagency coordination and 
streamline authorization decisions. AMWA supports improvements to NEPA regulations, 
particularly those that would improve the efficiency of environmental reviews and authorizations 
involving multiple agencies, provided that the decision process remains transparent to the 
applicant and the public’s opportunity for input remains intact.  
 
AMWA supports the administration’s one federal decision goal of NEPA reviews being 
conducted in two years or less provided there is still sufficient opportunity for public input and 
recognition that some decisions may still take longer, whether due to the complexity of the 
project itself or the number of collaborating agencies participating. Timely, synchronized and 
concurrent reviews should be conducted, and to the extent possible, the lead federal agency 
should be responsible for ensuring this occurs.  
 
Finally, in light of the impacts of climate change on our water resources, it’s important that 
NEPA policies and guidelines facilitate adaptation approaches including projects developed to 
address future needs for resilience to extreme events and weather disasters, such as storms and 
droughts, which have been well documented in the United States over the past decade.  
 
Therefore, as the White House takes steps to ensure that the federal “environmental review and 
permitting process for infrastructure projects is coordinated, predictable, and transparent,” 
AMWA supports the efficiency of NEPA reviews and the Administration’s one federal decision 
goal. As stated elsewhere in this letter, AMWA’s support also assumes that the integrity of 
NEPA will be maintained and the opportunity for public participation and comment will remain 
intact.  AMWA appreciates the opportunity to comment and looks forward to working with CEQ 
throughout this process. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Diane VanDe Hei 
Chief Executive Officer 


